PARISH of ODD RODE

Minutes of a Meeting of the Parish Council held at The Church Of The Good Shepherd on Wednesday 15th February 2017 at 7.30pm.

	Present
	Cllrs Smith (Chair), Lawton, Robinson, Shaw, Moller, Cook, S Harwood,         C Harwood, Newton, Clowes and Cope.
Mr G. Roberts (Clerk) & CEC Cllr Liz Wardlaw 

	
	

	Item No.


	Detail
	Action

	      1132.

     1133.

       1134.

     1135.
     1136.


	Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllr Rooney & Cllr Hemsley. 
Public Forum
No members of the public raised any issues.  
Declarations of interest
None.
Minutes of a meeting held on 11th January 2017
Cllr C Harwood proposed, Cllr Clowes seconded and it was RESOLVED nem con to pass the minutes of the meeting held on the 11th January 2017 as a true and correct record subject to the previous minutes agreed being changed from 16th November to 21st December.
Matters arising from the Meeting of 11th January 2017
a) Overgrown hedges – It was reported that all overgrown hedges had been cut.

b) The Globe, Drumber Lane – as a planning application had been received by CEC, the site was no longer a problem.
c) Rode Heath, Mount Pleasant & Scholar Green Playing Fields  – Cllr Clowes reported on the deterioration of Rode Heath site’s surfacing, the draft play strategy and Government funding to tackle obesity. Cllr Cook reported that she had met with CEC & ANSA officers and amendments to the plans had been suggested. WREN require at least 12% of the project costs to be funded by others (approx. £7.5k). Children will be involved in naming the site.
d) Review of Council website – the Clerk had asked for the new site to be made live. Sandy & Marion need login details in order to post village hall material. Councillors felt that a meeting was needed so that Cllr Rooney could show them how to set up the new email accounts.
e) SIDs – CEC’s Highways Safety Officer had stated that he would undertake speed surveys to determine whether the flashing signs are needed.

f) Future provision of a PCSO – Cllr Smith & Cllr Lawton reported on a meeting with the police at which only 5 councils attended (out of the whole of Cheshire). There is to be three levels of PCSO cover: standard, intermediate and specific. The specific would cost £34k. What the standard level involves will be decided in the next couple of months. The existing PCSO should be keeping a record of how long he is spending in the parish.
	

	    1137.  
   1138.
    1139.
   1140.
  1141.

.

	Co-option of Councillor
No one had applied to fill the Scholar Green vacancy. 
Accounts and Expenses
Cllr S Robinson proposed, Cllr Shaw seconded and it was unanimously RESOLVED to approve the following: 
PAYE + NIC


                     
           £627.23    Feb  payment
Mr G Roberts            
                                            £1,654.03   Feb salary   
Superannuation




£566.53   Feb
Newfield Automation                                                   £240.00   

I month
Newfield Holdings                                                      £309.60   Feb rent                    
08 Direct                                                                      £11.99    Freephone number 1 month              
Giff Gaff                                                                         £7.50    1 mobile monthly £7.50 credit.
United Print                                                                 £428.70   Feb/March newsletter

KV Trevelyan                                                               £168.00   Safety inspection, 1 tyre & battery repair.  

fuel genie                                                                    £112.05   Diesel January.  

ansa                                                                         £3,766.92   Christmas trees
OneCom                                                                       £24.96   NDP Website annual fee
Reports & Updates
A) CEC Report - Cllr Wardlaw reported on CEC issues  

     including highway problems. Cllr Smith & Cllr Newton raised 

     the issue of the 20 mph signs by Rode Heath School, esp. 

     the one by 2 Sycamore Drive. Residents were upset that

     they hadn’t been consulted nor notified (neither had the 

     Parish Council). It was noted that both Spring Bank and  

     Church Lane will be resurfaced this year. The Clerk 

     reported that CEC will not contribute to a lengthsman.  

    There was a discussion on the need to fill in pot holes and 

     empty gullies (and not rely on residents to report them). Cllr

     C Harwood raised the issue of street lights not being 

     repaired quickly, e.g. on in Bibby Street has been out for 

     months.
B) Report from committees & working groups – Cllr Lawton   

     reported on Community Transport and the problem with the   

     passenger door.. Cllr Robinson reported 

     on the Newsletter Working Group & NDP.
C) PCSO – a written report had been received.
D) Village Halls – The Council’s representatives reported on  

     the village halls. 
Correspondence 
There was none.
Conclusion
The meeting concluded at 8.35 pm.
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